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Dear Medical Volunteer, 
 
Thank you for your interest in volunteering for the 2019 Chosen International Pathfinder 
Camporee in Oshkosh, Wisconsin. The time is fast approaching and as we get closer things 
will speed up and we will need lots of hands to complete much work. I look forward to working 
with you again or for the first time. Here is some basic information that I hope will answer your 
questions. Feel free to contact me with any additional questions and start to read the 
Camporee newsletters as they come out because information will start to come fast and 
frequent.  
 
Here is some basic information: 
 

 We will need volunteers beginning on the Sunday before the official start of the 

camporee and through the Sunday after camporee ends. 

 We will need help in setting up the medical building, sorting supplies, and being 

available to provide medical care to the volunteers who are setting up. 

 The Medical Team will be comprised of: 

 Doctors 

 Nurse Practitioners 

 Physician Assistants 

 Nurses (RN/LPN) 

 EMT 

 Paramedics 

 Certified Nursing Assistants 

 Dentists 

 Support staff 

 Golf cart transport driver 

 Van driver to town and back 

 Others as needed 

 The medical building will be staffed 24/7. (Subject to change as we get closer) 

 I will do my best to work the schedule to meet everyone’s needs and requests and 

ensure that everyone gets to the evening programs as much as possible. 

 Golf carts will be available for the Paramedic/EMT teams to roam the grounds and 

respond to scene needs. These will be assigned by the EMS coordinator team. 

 Golf cart available for Dr. Mayor and Pamela Krueger. 

 Radio sign out will be managed differently than in past years – stay tuned for more 

information to follow. 

 Everyone must have a current license for your specialty for the state in which you are 

currently employed. 

 You must be licensed in the United States. 
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 You do not need a Wisconsin license for your specialty. Because we are volunteering 

we are covered. 

 Please make sure that you complete a volunteer application on the website and 

purchase a ticket. 

 I will need your scrub top size eventually. 

 Please subscribe to the online newsletter as more information will be coming out via the 

newsletter and as we get closer it will come fast and furious. 

 Please let me know if you are coming only as a volunteer or if you will also have club 

responsibilities well in advance so we don’t have schedule surprises. 

 Each camporee has had its own problems – constipation because of the fear of using 

port-o-lets; heat related issues, asthma, and cold temperatures. 

 If you are the medical support person for your particular club we will look to you to help 

manage your club issues/injuries as best as possible and the medical building is always 

available. 

 If you have special supplies/equipment please feel free to bring them but we cannot be 

responsible for storing or ensuring that they are kept safe.  

 Please feel free to contact me at any time. I can be reached at: kregfam@charter.net or 

pjkrueger58@gmail.com. 

 
 
I look forward to working with you again or for the first time. This is an awesome experience 
and one that will leave a lifetime impression on your heart.  
 
Thank you! 
 
In Christ’s Service 
 
Pamela Krueger, RN, MSN & Dr. David Mayor 
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